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VIA ELECTRONIC FILING              5 June 2017 

 
Marlene H. Dortch  

Secretary Federal  

Communications Commission  

445 12th Street, S.W.  

Washington, D.C. 20554 

 

Re: Oral Ex Parte Notice   

WorldVu Satellites Limited, Petition for a Declaratory Ruling Granting Access to the U.S. Market 

for the OneWeb System 

IBFS File No. SAT-LOI-20160428-00041 

 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 

On June 2nd, 2017, representatives of Kepler Communications Inc. (“Kepler”) met with representatives of 

the International Bureau to discuss Kepler’s pending applications to operate non-geostationary satellite 

orbit (“NGSO”) fixed-satellite service (“FSS”) systems in the Ku-band. Participating in the meeting on 

behalf of the International Bureau were José Albuquerque, Kathryn Medley, Stephen Duall, Chip Fleming, 

Cindy Spiers, and Carlos Flores. Participating in the meeting on behalf of Kepler were Mina Mitry and Wen 

Cheng Chong. 

The meeting participants discussed the letter received from the commission dated March 21, 2017 and 

the subsequent response supplied by Kepler dated April 20th, 2017. The commission requested further 

clarification on the information provided with regards to Kepler’s final constellation operating 

parameters; including geographic coverage and SDR capabilities. In addition, the NGSO Notice of Proposed 

Rulemaking was discussed highlighting the proposed BIU and bond requirements. 

Kepler representatives provided a general update of the system from both a technical and business 

perspective. Kepler reiterated product development was on track and Kepler’s first spacecraft remains 

scheduled for launch at the end of 2017. Kepler remains confident in ISED’s ability to grant a space license 

prior to operations commencing in November, 2017. 

Pursuant to Section 1.1206(b)(2) of the FCC’s rules, 47 C.F.R. § 1.1206(b)(2), this ex parte notification is 

being filed electronically for inclusion in the public record of the above-referenced proceedings. 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to 

contact me.  

Sincerely,  

 /s/ Nickolas G. Spina 

Nick G. Spina | Manager Launch & Regulatory Affairs 
T: 437-537-5371 x 207  

tel:437-537-5371

